
RECEIVED 

BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. 502-582-21 64 

601 W. Chestnut Street 
Louisville, KY 40203 

Tony.Taylor@bellsouth.com 

4m Floor FAX 502-582-8667 
Tony Taylor 
Director 
Regulatory & External Affairs 

July 9,2003 

Thomas M. Dorman 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
21 1 Sower Boulevard 
P.O. Box 6 15 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-06 15 

Re: Conversion of Land-To-Mobile Dialing From 7-Digits to 1 1 -Digits 

Dear Mr. Dorman: 

On June 1 1,2003, we notified you of our plans for correcting errors in the central office 
translations that converted dialing for Land-to-Mobile calls fiom seven digits to 11 digits. As 
information, attached is a copy of the letter that was sent to the following list of wireless carriers, 
those affected by the correction: 

1. AT&T Wireless Services 
2. Bluegrass Networks 
3. Arch Wireless 
4. AirTouch Paging Inc. 
5. Verizon Wireless 
6. Cingular Wireless 
7. Multipage 

If there are any questions or the need for additional information, please call Jim Tipton at 502- 
582-8925. 

very truly yours, 

c/LLTpfi 
ony Taylor 
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July 1, 2003 

Name 
Company 
Address 
City, State Zip 

Re: Conversion of Land-To-Mobile Dialing From 7-Digits to 1 1 -Digits 

Dear Name: 

At the request of the Kentucky Public Service Commission, BellSouth converted Land-to-Mobile enabled 
codes to standard dialing plans beginning February 28, 2003. These translations changes to NPAs 270, 
606, and 859 were made in BellSouth's central offices, as scheduled. 

Since February 28'h, we have learned that errors were made in some of those translations. This 
prompted a review of all the translations made in all offices throughout the state which revealed errors 
that affect the way calls are dialed to 49 wireless NXXs. A list of the codes affected is attached. 

In each case, the translations expanded the dialing pattern from 7 digits to 11 digits, but blocking of 7-digit 
dialing was not implemented. As a result, in these offices, land-to-mobile calls may be dialed using either 
-/-digit abbreviated dialing or 1 1 -digit standard dialing. 

BellSouth plans to correct these translations over the period of August 1, 2003 through October 1, 2003. 
We have chosen to begin on August 1" is for two reasons: 

1. 

2. 

To provide the wireless carriers involved time to re-notify their customers, should they choose 
to, before the translations are changed. 
To allow BellSouth to coordinate these corrections with the conversion from permissive 
(abbreviated) dialing to standard dialing plans across its entire nine-state region. 

We regret any confusion and inconvenience this oversight in translations may have caused customers, 
the Commission, and the carriers involved. 

If there are any questions concerning this proposal, please call Lorraine Stewart at 404-529-2842. 

Sincerely, 

Randy Ham 
Director - Wireless Services 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 


